The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, March 6, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Lundin, Member Smith and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors signed the payroll for week ending 3/9/13.

The Board reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $325.51.  The warrant consists of bills payable to the Town Bookbindery, Inc., in the amount of $293.19, Universal Supplies for $23.99 and also travel reimbursement for John Donahue in the amount of $8.33.
The Board of Assessors signed (3) Notice of Late Application for FY 2013, as the abatement applications were received after the February 1st deadline.
The Board acted on 16 Real Estate/Personal Property Abatement applications for FY2013.  The Assessors approved 3 and denied 13.  The abatement certificates and denial letters will be signed at the meeting of March 20, 2013.
The Board of Assessors signed 2 Real Estate/Personal Property abatement denial letters from the applications that were acted on at the meeting of February 20, 2013.

The Board reviewed and signed the Tax Deferral application and certificate for 24/115.
The Assessors reviewed and signed (1) CPA Exemption application and certificate.

The Board signed the abatement certificate for 35/25 for the Fiscal Year 2011.
The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list of Real Estate & CPA abatements for February 2013.

The Board of Assessors and the Principal Assessor discussed the FY2014 budget to prepare for their meetings with the Board of Selectmen and Finance Committee.  They requested that the office staff call the Assessors’ offices of Bridgewater and East Bridgewater to request their fiscal year budget and also the number of parcels each town has.  The Assessors also voted in favor of giving Principal Assessor Donahue a $1.00 increase per hour as of July 1, 2013.
The minutes of 2/20/13 were accepted and filed.

Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

Robert W. Lundin,

Clerk

